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Mailing and Civic Address:  

PO Box 310, D-129 Railway St. 
 

Phone: 306-771-2284                       

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            
 

Office E-mail:  

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                          

Recreation E-mail:  

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter E-mail:  

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net     
 

Emergency Number/After 

Hours: 306-535-4235 
 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 a.m. to noon and 1:00 p.m. to 

5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday. 

Important December Dates: 
Check the following pages for more important dates and details! 

  6 - By-Election for Councillor (Balgonie 50+ Club, 9 am-8 pm) 

10 - Christmas Extravaganza (Balgonie Multiplex, 1-3 pm) 

11 - Council Meeting @ 6:15 pm 

17 - Sparkle Tour (Balgonie Fire Hall, 5-8 pm) 

22 - Town Office closes at 12:00 pm 

24 - Christmas Eve (Santa comes!) 

25 - Merry Christmas! (Town Office is closed) 

26 - Boxing Day (Town Office is closed) 

29 - Poker Night (Balgonie 50+ Club, 6:30 pm) 

January 1 - New Year’s Day (Town Office is closed) 

 

December 
 

In This Issue: 

 - Town of Balgonie’s Sparkle Tour  

 - Balgonie Library’s Christmas Extravaganza 

 - Notice of Poll - Councillor: Town of Balgonie 

 - Councillor Candidate Biographies  

  - Recreation News 

 - Balgonie Curling Club News 

 - Balgonie Dance & Twirl News 

 - Balgonie’s 50+ Club News 

 - Griffin Grit  

 - 2024 Newsletter Advertising Info 

 - RM of Edenwold News 

Paying Tax & 
Utility Bills     
On-line 

Utility and tax bills 
may be paid through your online 
banking service. Please use Balgonie 
(Town of) Taxes for your taxes and        
Balgonie (Town of) Utilities for 
your water/sewer bills.  

If you are unsure of your account 
number, please contact the Town 
Office to obtain your account     
number.  

When making an on-line payment, 
allow 2-3 business days before any 
due date so that your payment is           
receipted prior to any penalties  
being applied to your account.  

If you’d like to receive your utility 
and taxes notices by e-mail, or need 
to update your email, please fill out 
an Email Consent Form on-line. 

Balgonie’s Talk of the Town 

mailto:townofbalgonie@sasktel.net
mailto:balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net
mailto:balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net
https://townofbalgonie.ca/forms/
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From the Town 

Wishing you and your family a very 

Merry Christmas &                                                    

Happy New Year! 

From the Town of Balgonie                            

Council & Staff 

Reminder: Snow Removal 

The Town of Balgonie would like to remind residents 
that, to provide the best snow removal services, all       
unused vehicles are to be removed from Town streets, 
boulevards, and alleyways. This includes trailers, campers, boats or 
other vehicles and equipment not used regularly.  

The Public Works Staff work hard to remove the snow. Piling snow or 
blowing your driveway onto the Town’s roadways is not permitted. 
The extra snow also makes it hard for vehicles to pass. If you have   
private work done, the excess snow can be dumped in Westview, 
west of Greenall Street. 

Thank you for your co-operation!  
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Plastiq Payments 

How to pay with Plastiq: 

1. Go to www.townofbalgonie.ca 

2. Scroll down to the right hand side of the screen. 

3. Sign up - create a free account, add who you are 
paying, and enter your card info. 

4. Plastiq will process your payment and the funds 
will be transferred to the Town of Balgonie. 

The fees associated with Plastiq are as follows: 

- Standard credit card rate 2.9% 

- Debit cards are discounted to 1%  

Follow us on Facebook 
at  Balgonie’s Talk 

of the Town! 

OUTSTANDING TAXES AND UTILITIES 

This is a friendly reminder that taxes are due December 31st, 2023.   

Utilities are also due December 31st, 2023. If they remain unpaid, the balance of your utility bill 
(including interest charges and registered letter charges) will be added to your taxes. 

In office payments can be made December 27th, 28th and 29th. If you                
are paying on-line, please allow 2-3 business days so your payment is             
receipted before the due date. 

All outstanding amounts will be subject to Tax Enforcement Procedures. 

Loraas Disposable Bin at the Transfer Station 

The red Loraas bin at the Transfer Station is delivered on the first (1st) and third (3rd) Friday of every month. 
There is no specific time as to when the bin will arrive on these days. If a red bin is NOT available, do NOT 
leave any items where the bin is normally located. Residents have been fined (up to $500) and their cards 
have been suspended.  

Be courteous of others! Large items and multiple loads take up the entirety of the bin, making it unusable 
for other residents. If you have multiple large items, please take them to the Regina Landfill. Home builders/ 
developers are not permitted to use the red Loraas bin. 

For a complete list of what can be left at the Transfer Station, please see the end of the newsletter. 

Water Meter Readings 

Our Public Works staff typically are not 
able to get water meter reads in the    
winter. For an accurate utility bill, please 
send in your actual water meter read by 
January 3rd, 2024. Please email the office 
at townofbalgonie@sasktel.net or call us 
at 306-771-2284 with your meter read. 

Your water meter is usually located in the 
basement, near an outside wall. 

From the Town 

http://www.townofbalgonie.ca
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17th 
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Blair, Cory 

My name is Cory Blair and I am excited to run for the vacant position on 
town council. I will be dedicated to fostering growth, sustainability, and 
preserving the cherished small-town essence of our community.  I have 
lived in Balgonie for 15 years with my wife Jessica.  We have loved raising 
our four children in this wonderful community.  

I have vast experience in the Human Resources field working in private,    
public, and not for profit organizations. I will be accountable while build-
ing solid relationships with you, the residents, and our community stake-
holders. 

By working together, we can craft innovative solutions that address our           
challenges, whether it's improving our recreational footprint for both 
youth and adults, improving infrastructure, growing local business, or en-
hancing our quality of life. I want you, our residents, to feel proud of 
where you live.  I ask for your support on December 6th! 

Sincerely, 

Cory Blair 

2023 Municipal By-Election for Councillor 

Candidates Biographies 

Hoffman, Wade 

 A resident of Balgonie since 1995.  My wife, Lynn and I have raised 2       
children Blake and Jillian.  

 I have been a member and served on the Board of the Curling Rink and 
President of the Parks and Recreation Board until October 2021.  

 Lynn and I have volunteered for various community activities and                     
fundraising events including curling competitions, playground        
fundraisers and the Balgonie Dinner Theatre.  

 I retired from the RM of Edenwold after 37 years and through the 
years I learned a lot with respect to maintenance and construction of 
municipal infrastructure and have a great knowledge of council       
procedures and processes.  

 I am a certified Water and Wastewater Operator and currently hold 
the position of Senior Operator with WCRM158 Wastewater            
Management Authority Inc.  

 I also served a 2-year term with the Saskatchewan Operator               
Certification Board who oversees all the water and wastewater        
operators in the province.  
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Masson, Lori 

My name is Lori Masson and I have been a resident of Balgonie for 40 
years.  My husband Jim and I have four children and are happy to have 
grandchildren added to our family! 

Over the years I have had volunteer involvement with Balgonie               
Elementary School, Multiplex, dinner theatre, Rec board as a Buffalo 
Plains ringette representative. 

I have held working positions at the Balgonie Multiplex in order to take 
some of the work off of the volunteer committee.  I also held the position 
of playschool teacher with Balgonie Playschool for approximately four 
years.  I currently work with the Government of Saskatchewan as a       
supervisor at the Regina Correctional Centre where I have been the past 
nine years. 

I hope to bring knowledge and experience to the Town of Balgonie as I 
have been a long-time resident and would welcome the opportunity of 
serving as a councillor. 

Sincerely, 

Lori Masson 

2023 Municipal By-Election for Councillor 

Candidates Biographies 

You are eligible to vote in the upcoming Municipal By-Election if, on Election Day: 
 

 You are a Canadian Citizen; 

 You are 18 years old on December 6th, 2023; 

 On the day of the election you have resided for at least 3 consecutive months preceding the 
day of the election in or on land now in the Town of Balgonie; OR 

 On the day of the election have been the owner for at least three consecutive months             
immediately preceding the day of the Election of assessable land situated in the Municipality    
or of land now in the Municipality; 

 You have resided in Saskatchewan for at least 6 consecutive months immediately preceding 
election day. 

 

When you come to vote, you will be asked to: 

 Complete a Voter’s Registration form declaring that you are eligible to vote; and 

 Show identification: 

 Government issued photo ID that shows your last name and address; or 

 Two forms of identification showing your name (one of which must have your address). 
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Recreation News                             by Shaun McBain 

Well, we are almost through November and the weather has been seasonally warm! 
Please be safe during all your travels throughout the holiday season. 

Can you believe it? The 34th Annual Dinner Theater has come to an end. A big thank you 
goes out to all the countless hours of people volunteering and donating food items.   
Without all of you wonderful folks, this major fundraiser for our community would not be 
such a success. THANK YOU!!! A special mention to the leaders of the kitchen staff and 
bar staff and all of their helpers for a job well done! GREAT WORK! 

Another special thank you goes out to Tumbleweed Theatre for their 
countless hours of rehearsing and total dedication to theatre.                 
Without all of you people, this type of event would not be able to 
take place in our community. 

The final numbers are still being tallied with a few outstanding bills to pay. A total 
amount will be issued in the next Talk of the Town. 

Once again, hats off to all of the organizers and volunteers. 

The outdoor rink will hopefully be opening soon if the temperature can stay below -10 for 
a period of time. The Zamboni will do a hot flood once a week. 

Have a wonderful holiday season. Drive safely while visiting family and friends. 

     STICK & PUCK / PUBLIC SKATING / MOMS & TOTS                                         

2023/24 SEASON TIMES (October 1st -March 31st) 
 

Stick & Puck   Public Skating           Moms & Tots  

Monday              3:30 - 4:45 p.m.          Tuesday       3:30 - 4:45 p.m.        Wednesday    9 - 11 a.m. 

Wednesday     3:30 - 4:45 p.m.          Thursday    3:30 - 4:45 p.m.   

Friday 3:30 - 4:45 p.m.          Sunday 12:30 - 1:45 p.m. 

 

* All dates and times may be subject to change. Visit Balgonie’s Talk of the Town                                                           
Facebook page or call the Town Office at 306-771-2284 to confirm the arena is open. * 

                Helmets must be worn at all times FOR ALL SHINNY PLAYERS! 
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Balgonie Pickleball Club 

The club has welcomed some new members this fall and all are  

enjoying getting together Thursdays at the Balgonie Elementary 

School at 7:00 PM. We are hoping to have more members join us. 

Paddles are provided and quick lessons for beginners. If anyone is 

interested in joining us, contact Monti at  306-771-4393 or Margaret 306-771-2242. 

Upcoming cancellations: December 14th, December 21st, December 28th and January 18th. 

Hope to see you soon! 

What’s Going On 

Cribbage          
Tournaments 

 

Cribbage tournaments 

will be held at the 50+ Club every second 

Saturday. For more information, please 

call Bart Eliasson at 306-771-0024. 

 

Have a thank you, congratulations, or an 
announcement?  

E-mail: balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 
by the 20th of the month to get into the 
next month’s newsletter! 

1st Balgonie Beaver, Cubs & Scouts 
Bottle Pick-up! 
The Balgonie Beaver & Cubs 

are always looking for cans 

and bottles! If you have any 

recycling, please call Larry at 306-771-7830. 

Indoor Walking 

Love to walk but don’t 

love the cold?                   

The Balgonie Arena is 

open for indoor walking from 9:00 to 11:00 

a.m. every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. 

Cards at 50+ Club 

The 50+ club has card games on    

Friday afternoons at 1:00 pm. Below 

are the upcoming dates: 

Cards: December 1
st
, 15

th
 & 29

th
  

Bunco: December 8
th

 & 22
nd 

 

mailto:balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net
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Want to make some extra cash?! 
Tired of spending your weekend evenings on the couch? Do you like              
meeting new people? Do you need extra cash?! Get your name on the Town 
of Balgonie’s Bartending List to serve at private events at the Balgonie Multiplex!  

You must have a Serve It Right Saskatchewan certificate ($30 course fee and 6 hrs of on-line                
training). Once on the Bartending List, Multiplex renters may contact you looking for your availability 
and rate. 

For more information, contact Shaun at 306.771.4343 or townofbalgonie@sasktel.net.  

** The Town of Balgonie does not take any responsibility for those individuals hired for any event. ** 

What’s Going On 

Poker Night 
The Balgonie Elks will be hosting a Poker 
Night on December 29th at the 50+ Club. 

6:30 PM - doors open 

7:00 PM - games start 

For more information, 
please contact Wayne at 
306.535.9434. 

Thank you to              
everyone who            
participated and to 
those who attended 
the Remembrance 
Day Service at the  
St. Josephs church 
on November 11th.  

Thank you also to everyone who            
donated items to the Silent Auction at 
the United Church breakfast on              
November 19th. Thanks to those who 
participated. Next United Church   
breakfast will be December 17th from 
9:00 AM to 1:00 PM. There will be a 
Christmas baking sale also. 

The Knights of Columbus council #10239 and          

St. Joseph’s Catholic Women’s League thank you 

for your generous contribution to the success of 

our 19th annual golf classic and supper which was 

held on August 18th, 2023. Due to your kindness 

and the support of many local businesses and           

individuals, we were able to       

donate $5,000 to the Regina Food 

Bank. Thank you, businesses,        

donors, volunteers and dinner 

attendees, for being an important 

part of our success! 

https://business.tourismsaskatchewan.com/Courses-and-Workshops/Serve-It-Right-Saskatchewan
mailto:townofbalgonie@sasktel.net
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      Balgonie Dance & Twirl 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

We wish you and yours                               

a Very Merry Christmas and                                   

a Happy New year!!! 

 
 

Find Us on Facebook to follow the club!  

For information about our club please email us at: balgoniedancetwirl@gmail.com  

mailto:balgoniedancetwirl@gmail.com
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Balgonie’s 50+ Club News                               

Located at 132 Queen Street. 

Please Mark Your Calendars for our upcoming December events: 

Monday, December 4th - Monthly meeting at 7:00 pm  
(please note time change) 

Wednesday, December 13th - Christmas dinner. Happy hour 
at 5:30 pm and supper at 6:00 pm. 

If you have any questions about the Balgonie 50+ Club, contact  
Wendy (306-541-8229) or Wayne (306-535-9434) 

-  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -      Safety Reminders     -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  -  
Follow these safety tips to keep your home and property safe from theft/break-ins: 

 Light up your property - install motion detection lights or leave your 
lights on around entrances.  

 Have a security system - there are lots of options for wireless security 
systems with cameras. Keep an eye on your home when you’re not 
there.  

 Advertise your security system - clearly advertise that your home is 
monitored.  

 Lock your doors and windows - make a habit of checking doors before 
bed each night.  

 Make it look like someone is home - it is important for your home to look occupied even if 
you are not home. Leave a light on or get timers for your lights. 

Report any and all suspicious activity, break-ins and erratic driving to the RCMP. Reporting these 
incidents lets the RCMP know where they need to have their staff monitoring. To report incidents:  

 Fill-out an Incident Form on-line at https://townofbalgonie.ca/incident-report/. 

 Call the White Butte RCMP Detachment at 306-781-5050.  

https://townofbalgonie.ca/incident-report/
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Cuts Outback 

with Jacquie Trytten  
 

334 Queen Street, Balgonie, SK          

Servicing Balgonie and area since 2004.        
Flexible hours and evenings. 

Call 306.771.4883 to book your next salon      
service. 

2024 Newsletter Advertising 

Advertising in the monthly Talk of the Town is available for local businesses and local owners 

of businesses who have a Balgonie post office box. 

Prices for advertising:  

Business Card Size Ad $10/month  $100/year  

1/9 Page Ad   $25/month  $250/year * 

1/4 Page Ad    $30/month  $300/year 

1/2 page Ad   $60/month  $600/year 

Full page Ad   $120/month  $1,200/year 

Please call the Town Office at 306.771.2284 or e-mail balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net to 

book your spot.  

As always, local programs and announcements are not charged; however, you must have a 

Balgonie post office box.  

* the 1/9 page ad receives a full page ad during the year. 

mailto:mailtotownofbalgonie@sasktel.net


 22 



 23 



 24 



 25 

 

Balgonie                            

United Church  

 
 

You are invited to join us for Worship                

and Sunday School at 11:00 a.m. every Sunday.  
 

 

Located on Main Street 

Balgonie, SK 

306-771-4303 

St. Joseph Roman Catholic Church 

Mass Times 

Saturday evening   7:00 pm 

Sunday    10:30 am 

        + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + + 

SCHEDULE OF CHRISTMAS MASSES 

Sunday, December 24th  9:00 am 

 Christmas Eve   8:00 pm  
 

Monday, December 25th   

 Christmas Day  10:30 am 
 

Sunday New Year’s Eve  10:30 am 

Monday New Year’s Day 10:30 am 
 

Contact us at 306-771-2387 

or stjoseph1@sasktel.net 

https://stjosephbalgonie.ca 

 

St. Paul’s Lutheran Church 
 

Located in the Village of Edenwold.  

Services are every Sunday at           

11:30 a.m. 
 

Pastor Stewart’s contact info: 

pastor.stewart@sasktel.net 

 

mailto:stjoseph1@sasktel.net
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Avonhurst 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Westeel Grain Bins  
 18’, 21’, & 24’ Hopper Bins            

In Stock Now  
Also, Westeel Bin Parts, Remote Bin 
Lids, Bin Anchors, Grain Monitoring,             

     & Aeration Fans                                     
Visit us in Avonhurst  

(halfway between Edenwold and Edgeley) 

     Or call Gord at: (306) 771-2812 

 New & Used    

Grain Bins 

 Hopper Cones 

 Wood Floors  

 Grain Bin Moving 

 Lid Openers 

 Anchoring 

Ryan Selzer 306.515.3411  

Mark Selzer 306.533.9099  

www.prairiebinservice.ca 

Balgonie, SK 

  

 

 
 

 
 

202 Griffin Road West 
Balgonie, SK 
306-771-4271 

 
TUNE UPS, BRAKES, SUSPENSION 

TIRES, A/C, HEATING 
OIL CHANGES, BATTERIES 

WHEEL ALIGNMENTS & 
ALL YOUR MECHANIC NEEDS 

 
“NOW OFFERING” 

LIGHT DUTY SAFETY INSPECTIONS 
 

CALL AND BOOK YOUR   
APPOINTMENT TODAY 

 
LIKE us on Facebook 

 

Monday to Friday 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Saturday 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.           

 

Cross Country Foods 

Balgonie’s Neighbourhood Grocery Store 

FRESH FRUITS & VEGETABLES 

LOTTERY TICKETS 

CONFECTIONARY 

LIQUOR & WINE VENDOR 

FRESH BAKED GOODS 

POSTAL OUTLET 

MEAT & DELI 

GARDEN CENTRE (Seasonal) 

109 South Railway Street 

(Corner of Main and Railway Street) 

Balgonie, SK  S0G 0E0 

Phone: 306-771-2037 

Postal: 306-771-2035 

Monday - Friday:  

8:00 a.m.-9:00 p.m. 

Saturdays: 9:00 a.m.-9:00 p.m. 

Sundays: 11:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m. 

Holidays: 8:00 a.m.-8:00 p.m. 

 

 

Balgonie Agencies Ltd. 
 
 

Friday Dec 22nd open until noon 

Monday Dec 25th CLOSED 

Tuesday Dec 26th CLOSED 

Monday Jan 1st CLOSED 

Wishing             
everyone a 

Merry Christmas 
and a 

Happy New         
Year! 

Insurance Broker / SGI Licence Issuer 

129B Railway Street 

ph: 306-771-2243   fax: 306-771-2251 

balgonie.agencies@sasktel.net 

www.balgonieagencies.ca 


